University Policy Committee
July 30, 2012
Mendenhall Student Center
I.
Welcome and Approval of Minutes
Chris Locklear called the meeting to order.  He introduced the newest member of the UPC – newly elected SGA President, Justin Davis.  The minutes of the May 29, 2012 meeting were approved by consent.  
II.
Old Business

A.
PRR Representative Roles and Membership
The operational document was distributed.  C. Locklear noted the academic year reference was incorrect and said that unless additional revisions were suggested, this would be the version, with the one noted edit, that would be presented to Executive Council and the Chancellor.

B.
Audit Follow Up Report
Stacie Tronto could not attend this meeting.  C. Locklear briefly reviewed the Audit follow up report with the committee.  There will be additional comments from S. Tronto at the next meeting.
C.
PRR Prioritization 
At the May meeting, there was a request from Donna Payne, University Attorney to prioritize PRRs that needed to be reviewed by the Attorney’s Office.  Recently, the SACS related PRRs have taken priority.  The Attorney’s Office is now asking that each PRR representative identify their top two PRRs they would like reviewed.  Prioritized items should include the recommended functional category and a point of contact.  Please send them directly to Erin Eatman and she will compile a list for D. Payne.
There was discussion about the length of time it takes to move the PRR’s through the whole process.  As a result of the discussion, a formal recommendation and motion was presented to the committee:

Chris Locklear suggested that a process be developed for transitioning items in the SharePoint queue that are existing statements of policy and require no substantive edits to the University Policy Manual as an interim PRR.  Philip Rogers made a motion for the development of an expedited process to moved selected PRRs into the UPC.  The committee approved the motion with no dissenting votes.
D.
Items Removed from the Faculty Manual

Steve Duncan presented four items for removal; the Committee approved the motion:
1. Part VI. General Personnel Policies; Section III. Institutional Services Available to the Faculty; P. Supplies, Equipment, and Contractual Services – has been moved to the website.

2. Part VI. General Personnel Policies; Section III. Institutional Services Available to the Faculty; M. Post Office and Campus Mail Service – has been moved to the website.

3. Part V. Academic Information; Section II. Academic Facilities; G. University Property – a new policy has been written.

4. Part VI. General Personnel Policies; Section III. Institutional Services Available to Faculty; N. Radiation Safety – a new policy has been written.
III.
Discussion Items

A.
PRR Representative Feedback for Chancellor’s Update
· Based on the earlier recommendation to develop an expedited process for transitioning items that are existing statements of policy but do not require substantive changes to the UPM, there was discussion about how to communicate the new process to the University community.
· The communication plan should include a reminder for the requirement to annually review all PRRs.

· Philip Rogers also asked that the UPC Representatives use this opportunity to review the level of support they are getting from their divisions and ask Executive Council to garner more support if necessary.


B.
Delegated Authority
Chris Locklear asked were there any recommendations from the committee regarding revisions to the delegations.  There were none.
IV.
Standing Items

A.
PRR Proposals 



Gary Vanderpool (Health Sciences) presented 7 PRR Proposal Forms
1. Assessment of Clinical Skills

2. Faculty Peer Review of Courses and Clinical Rotations

3. Submission of Education-Related Grant/Research Proposal
4. Assessment via Written Examinations

5. Student Portfolio Requirements

6. Submission of Proposals for New or Extensively Revised Courses

7. Supervision of Medical Students in the Clinical Setting

*** The Committee gave advice on all these PRR Proposals.  They suggested the first six items be Standard Operating Procedures and the last item be a Rule.


B.
PRR Divisional Updates

There were no divisional updates.
V.
New Business

A.
Faculty Manual References in PRRs and Non-Substantive Edits

As of July 1, 2012, the Faculty Manual has been completely reformatted and organized.  Because of this change, there are references in new and existing PRRs that need to be updated.  This is the link to the Table of Contents / Crosswalk of the Faculty Manual http://www.ecu.edu/cs-acad/fsonline/customcf/currentfacultymanual/manual.pdf for informational purposes.  In addition, she said that there are no appendices in the Faculty Manual – they have all been incorporated into the Manual.
B.
Repealed Items

Chris Locklear said that the UPC needs to discuss how the committee wants to deal with repealed items.  This item will be discussed at the next meeting.

VI.
Next Steps

None reported

VII.
Adjourn 

The meeting concluded at 12:00 noon.  The NEXT MEETING will be September 25, 2012 at the Mendenhall Student Center at 11:00 a.m.
